
HB 2113.E - DIGEST
(DIGEST AS ENACTED)

Provides that, if the board makes an initial decision to
deny a license or renewal based on the written objections of
an incorporated city or town or county legislative authority,
the applicant may request and the board may in its discretion
hold a hearing subject to the applicable provisions of Title
34 RCW. If such a hearing is held at the request of the
applicant, liquor control board representatives shall present
and defend the board's initial decision to deny a license or
renewal.

Requires that, in determining whether to grant or deny a
license or renewal of any license, the board shall give
substantial weight to objections from an incorporated city or
town or county legislative authority based upon chronic
illegal activity associated with the applicant's operations of
the premises proposed to be licensed or the applicant's
operation of any other licensed premises, or the conduct of
the applicant's patrons inside or outside the licensed
premises. "Chronic illegal activity" means: (1) A pervasive
pattern of activity that threatens the public health, safety,
and welfare of the city, town, or county including, but not
limited to, open container violations, assaults, disturbances,
disorderly conduct, or other criminal law violations, or as
documented in crime statistics, police reports, emergency
medical response data, calls for service, field data, or
similar records of a law enforcement agency for the city,
town, county, or any other municipal corporation or any state
agency; or

(2) An unreasonably high number of citations for
violations of RCW 46.61.502 associated with the applicant's or
licensee's operation of any licensed premises as indicated by
the reported statements of patrons to the Washington state
patrol.


